
 

February 21, 2023 

 

Delegate Luke Clippinger, Chair 

Judiciary Committee  

Room 101    

House Office Building  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Re:  HB0162:  Firearms – Maryland Voluntary Do Not Sell Firearm 

Registry – Establishment  

 

Dear Chair Clippinger and Committee Members: 

 

The College Park City Council voted unanimously during our meeting of 

February 14, 2023 to support HB0162 which would create a Maryland Voluntary 

Do Not Sell Firearm Registry.  Any person could voluntarily enroll to be 

prohibited from obtaining a firearm and prohibiting a dealer or other person 

from selling or transferring a firearm to a person on the registry.  This is a small 

but sensible step to reduce access to firearms by individuals who could harm 

themselves or others.   

 

 Thank you for your consideration of the City’s position. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

         
        Patrick Wojahn 

Mayor     


